
 

 

March 2011 

 
 

▲ Next Up:  Chili Party – April 2nd ▲ 

 
Steve and Nancy Woodall will host our Annual Meeting and Chili Party at their home on 
Saturday, April 2nd from 4:00 pm until 8:00 pm.   The location will be in their Carriage House and 
I expect tours of the facility will be available. 
 

We will have our usual games of knowledge with our Kitchen Box 
Challenge and Parts Box Challenge – as well our annual Best of the Mid-
Atlantic Chili competition.  
 

We will also conduct our Annual Meeting where we will open the floor to nominations for our 
governing Executive Committee which consists of the Chapter chairman, vice-chairman, 
secretary/treasurer and one at-large member.  We will also be seeking volunteers to organize some 
of our social activities and Drive To Lunch activities planned for the year. 
 
To allow Steve and Nancy to prepare for the proper number of guests, please RSVP to 
swoodall1@cox.net by March 26th with a firm Yes, No or Maybe.  If you can tell Nancy what you 
plan to bring, we will avoid too many salads and no desserts, or too many desserts and no salads 
also.  Steve will provide directions to their home for those that need them upon request. 
 
 

▲ Britain On The Green ▲ 
 
Submitted by Bill Wemhoff 

 
The Capital Triumph Register is hosting its fourteenth annual Britain on the Green car show on 
May 1.  The show will again be held at the Collingwood Library, a beautiful setting on the banks 
of the Potomac River.  All British marques are invited and encouraged to attend.   
  

Our club has been well represented in previous years and we've always managed 
to have a fun time.  It's a great way to kick off the driving season, meet up with 
friends, and see what new improvements they've made to their LBCs. 

 
For more information and to register, visit the CTR website at www.capitaltriumphregister.com .   
Make your registration early, before April 16, and save $5.00.  Questions can addressed via e-mail 
at bog_2011@capitaltriumphregister.com. 



▲ Drive Your MGA Day ▲ 

 
 
For the past few years, NAMGAR has designated the first Saturday in May as the day to get the 
car cover off, charge up the battery, check the tire pressures, and put your MGA or Magnette on 
the road.   

The Mid-Atlantic Chapter will once again organize a Drive to 

Lunch so that we may support NAMGAR in this endeavor.  With 
Keith Kallapos scheduled to be in Italy on travel May 7th - we 
assume to participate in the Italian Drive Your FIAT Day - Charlie 
Adams has volunteered to coordinate the event for us.   
 
Plans at this time are to meet in the Great Falls / Carderock area 
convenient to both our Virginia and Maryland members, enjoy 
some fine MGA roads and then stop for lunch at a location to be 
determined. 

 
NAMGAR states the weather on May 7th should allow “wind in the hair” driving even in the 
northern states of the US and provinces in Canada – so we expect good weather and a strong 
turnout of Chapter members! 
 
 

▲ Rallye to Reno hotels announced ▲ 
 
 
For those that plan to shadow the first leg of the Rallye to Reno leaving 
Ocean City MD on June 4th, the Rallye has released the hotel 
information for Friday, June 3rd and Saturday, June 4th.  We are seeking 
a volunteer to organize a Chapter activity for this event. 
 

 
Friday, June 3, 2011                        Saturday, June 4, 2011 

Sleep Inn                                            Sleep Inn & Suites 
406 Punkin Court                               140 Costello Drive 
Salisbury, MD 21804                         Winchester, VA 22602 
410-572-5516                                     540-667-7636 

 

 
 

For Sale:  HEADS 1500, 1600, early B (1622, also fits earlier) $110 per head, 
guaranteed.  Contact Bob Schoeplein 703-390-1188 or bobandjane2@comcast.net 
 
For Sale:  Grille off my 1967 MGB GT.  No dents, straight.  I hate to trash it. $10.00.  
Contact Butch Smith 703-569-1508 bjmga@verizon.net 
 
 
We welcome your For Sale, For Trade or To a Good Home listings.  Please e-mail 
your items to mga@mga-midatlantic.org 



▲ Vacation Planning 2011 ▲ 

 
April 25April 25April 25April 25----28 201128 201128 201128 2011    

 

Organized by Key West British Car Club 
Key West, FL 
 
Come join in the fun. Experience Paradise. Enjoy food, drink, driving events, 
world's longest parade and general tomfoolery - brought to you by the Key West 

British Car Club.  For more information please visit www.keywestbritishcarclub.com.  

 
June 3June 3June 3June 3----4 20114 20114 20114 2011    
    
The Rallye To Reno will take place leaving Ocean City, MD on 
Saturday morning June 4th.   The Rallye will follow Route 50 from OC 
to Reno for GT-36 and MG-2011 and then continue on to San 
Francisco to achieve that “ocean to ocean” bucket list 
accomplishment.    www.rallyetoreno.com  

 

 
September 28September 28September 28September 28----October 2 2011October 2 2011October 2 2011October 2 2011 
    
The Mid Atlantic Chapter of NAMGAR is pleased to announce that 
the Fall Regional GT of the North American MGA Register, 
NAMGAR at Solomons Island, will take place September 28 to 
October 2, 2011. This event will be limited to the first 30 cars to 
register.  www.mga-midatlantic.org.  
 
 

 

▲ Dues are Due ▲ 

Please find attached a Membership Renewal Form for 2011.  Dues are once again $20.00 for the 
year and checks should be payable to NAMGAR Mid-Atlantic Chapter.  Please mail your check 
to our treasurer, Judy Smith, at the address on the form – or, bring it with you to the Chili Party.   

As a part of our association with NAMGAR as an affiliated 
chapter, we are required to provide NAMGAR with our 
membership numbers as well as the number of chapter members 
that also hold NAMGAR membership.  If you are a member of 
NAMGAR, please indicate this and if possible, include your car’s 
NAMGAR registration number as well.  

For our newer members – those that joined our Chapter after September 1, 2010 – your 
membership dues at that time included your first full year with the Chapter so no additional dues 
are requested at this time. If you are in doubt as to when you joined – or when you last paid your 
dues – please contact Judy at bjmga@verizon.net 



     Membership Application/Renewal Form                  
for the North American MGA Register 

                            MidMidMidMid----Atlantic Chapter Atlantic Chapter Atlantic Chapter Atlantic Chapter     
      Washington DC - Maryland - Virginia 

 

 

 

 

 
___ New Member              ___ Renewal 

Name: ______________________________________________ 

Address: ____________________________________________ 

City, State: __________________________________________ 

Zip Code: ___________________________________________ 

Daytime Phone: ______________________________________ 

Evening Phone:  ______________________________________ 

Email Address:   ______________________________________ 

    

Car ICar ICar ICar Informationnformationnformationnformation    (please complete to the best of your ability) 

1
st
  car                                                          2

nd
 car (if applicable) 

Style (coupe or roadster): __________    Style (coupe or roadster):____________ 

Model:_________________________         Model:________________________ 

Year:__________________________       Year:_________________________ 

Color :_________________________      Color:________________________ 

Chassis (VIN):___________________      Chassis (VIN):_________________ 

Body Number:___________________       Body Number:_________________ 

Engine Number:__________________      Engine Number:________________ 

 

Are you currently a national NAMGAR member? : Yes _____ No _____    

If yes, NAMGAR Car Registration Number(s)     ___________  ___  ___________________ 

 

NAMGAR, Mid-Atlantic Chapter dues are $20.00 per year. 

Please make checks payable to “NAMGAR, Mid-Atlantic Chapter."  

Print this form and send to: Judy Smith 8408 Gambrill Lane, Springfield, VA 22153 


